
GOVERNOR'S MESSAGE 
And the ride continues… 

October is “Economic and Community Development” month on the 
Rotary calendar.  Our District Service Committees, chaired by Joel 
Muller, and our Foundation Committees chaired by PDG Wyn 
Spiller are ready, willing and able to jump on the back of your bike.  
Your Club’s support of an Economic and Community Development 
project could involve a Youth, Club, Community, International or 
Vocational Service effort and/or the use of Foundation grant funds.  
All of our chairs are here to assist, support, answer questions or 
present a program.  Anything your Club does in this area should be 
publicized and our Public Imager team, chaired by Randy Rascati 
is there to support to your efforts. 

I have thoroughly enjoyed my visits through September and look 
forward to interacting with the rest of you as Chris and I visit the 
Clubs.  During October we get to see Winnemucca, Ely, Reno, Reno 
Central, Sparks, Reno South, Reno Midtown, Reno Centennial 
Sunset, Sparks Centennial Sunrise, Reno Sunrise, Auburn, Auburn 
Sunset, Sierra Passport, Auburn Gold Country, Elko, and Elko 
Desert Sunrise in that order.  I have a question and answer session 
within each of my visits so think about what you want to ask.  I look 
forward to each visit and every question.    

As World Polio Day, October 24, gets 
closer step your planning for an event in 
your community or Area that raises 
awareness of Rotary’s efforts to 
Eradicate Polio from the Face of the 
Earth. 
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UPCOMING ACTIVITIES 

Oct 2: Winnemucca Club visit 

Oct 3: Ely Club visit 

Oct 5: District Leadership Meeting 

Oct 7: Reno Club visit 

Oct 8: Reno Central Club visit 

Oct 9: Sparks Club visit 

Oct 10: Reno South Club visit 

Oct 14: Reno Midtown Club visit 

Oct 15: Reno Centennial Sunset Club 
visit 

Oct 17: Sparks Centennial Sunrise 
Club visit 

Oct 18: Reno Sunrise Club visit & 
District Finance Committee Meeting 

Oct 22: Auburn, Sierra Passport & 
Auburn Sunset Club visits 

Oct 24: World Polio Day & Auburn 
Gold Club visit 

Oct 30: Elko Club visit 

Oct 31: Elko Desert Sunrise Club visit 
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CLICK HERE 
For the D5190 

calendar

Economic & Community Development Month

https://www.district5190.org/events/calendar
https://www.district5190.org/events/calendar


                                               

Area 4 

Rotary Club of Grass Valley 

This is my third season volunteering at the North 
Star Mine Powerhouse Museum and I am 
constantly amazed at some of the volunteers that 
help us out.  

I noticed some of our outdoor exhibits have small 
plaques with a Rotary Club insignia.  Asking the 
other docents, I was told the plaques are from 
projects donated by the Rotary Club of Grass 
Valley.  As time went on the men and women of 
the Rotary Club showed up and painted, 
landscaped, and made a new enclosure for the 
Pelton Wheel on the Cornish Pump. Rotarians 
installed a new handrail along the back driveway 
and made concrete pedestals to display our 
sheave wheels.  

Through research I discovered that our 
relationship with the Rotary Club started when 

the museum was formed in the late 60's.  
Rotarians and Museum Director Glenn Jones 
were instrumental in organizing the rebuilding of 
the powerhouse and starting the museum.  One 
example of their service is when 30 Rotarians 
installed a roof on the recently rebuilt building. 
With Rotary Club support, mining equipment was 
moved into the powerhouse and turned into 
exhibits.  

Throughout the years Rotarians continued to 
improve and maintain our museum with projects 
like painting our outdoor exhibits, building a 
display for our man skip, and more.  Hats off to 
the Rotary Club of Grass Valley, thanks for your 
service. 

Gary Smith, North Star Powerhouse Museum 
Anita Daniels, Assistant Governor 

Area 6 

It was a fine day in May at the District Conference 
when both the winner of the Speech and the 
Music contest were chosen from Area 6.  I believe, 
with my limited data, that this is a first for Area 6.  
How about the other Areas, have you been graced 
with both winners in the same year? How about 
multiple winners?  We all win with the Music and 
Speech Contests when we are enriched with the 
talent and personalities of our youth and 
outwardly support them! 

This year the speeches were based on the Rotary 
theme "Be the Inspiration".  We certainly were 
inspired! The winner of the Speech Contest was 

Be on the lookout for information on “Soles for Souls” and how you can help the Fernley Club and Area 10 
provide Flip-flops to unshod children in Pakistan!  

Yours from the back of the bike, 

Randy Van Tassell 
District Governor 2019-2020 
Rotary International District 5190 
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AREA UPDATES

“Bicycling is a big part of our  future.  
There has to be.  There’s something 

wrong with a society that drives a car  
to work out in a gym”  

Bill Nye    
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Carter from Ponderosa High School, an 
extraordinary speaker.  He delivered with 
confidence and gained audience engagement.  He 
is light on his feet and adjusted the speech for the 
Rotary Club of Cameron Park’s 50th Anniversary. 
Carter, an 11th grade student, wants to major in 
biology or bio-mechanics.

The winner of the Music Contest was Kiko.  He is 
an extraordinary classical pianist who won the 
Rotary District 5190 music contest in Reno, and 
the Young Artists’ Guide competition making him 
one of the top young pianists in California.  Kiko 
has been awarded a coveted piano scholarship to 
USC.  He performed flawlessly with passion and 
skill the Mephisto Waltz by Franz Liszt.  Carol 
Abbanat, Rotary Club of Pollock Pines and 

coordinator of the Area 6 contest with Ben Foulk, 
is a former piano teacher and exclaimed that she 
wouldn’t even try to learn that piece, if at all, in 
under a year, yet Kiko mastered it in a few 
months.  Anyone who watches his hands will be 
treated to a display of dexterity that defies 
description! 

 
Vickie Christensen, Assistant Governor 

Area 8  

The eight Area 8 Rotary Clubs have been quite 
busy this Rotary Year and have many plans.  As an 
area, we have several interesting projects 
including: 

1. Achievement Beyond Obstacles (ABO) – This 
scholarship program helps high school seniors 
that are graduating from high school who have 
had very difficult lives, succeed at the next 
level of education.  Currently, a team of 
Rotarians are working with high school 
counselors to select the students for 2019-20 
and prepare them for the Leadership Weekend 
in November with Dean and Rochelle 
Whellams (of RYLA and REGL fame).  There 
are several other events to help prepare the 
students for college after Jan 1, 2020. (Reno 
South, Reno, Sparks and Reno Central) 

Outbound Students (now rebound) helping at the Inbound Orientation

Kiko, District 5190 Music Contest winner



                                               

2. Eddy House – Is a Drop-in Center for at risk 
and homeless youth that meets basic needs 
and connects the youth with appropriate 
support organizations.  Eddy House is 
transitioning from a 1500 sq ft facility open 40 
hours a week to a 16,000 sq ft facility 
operating 24/7.  Clubs are assisting  and 
adding some of the furnishings for the new 
facility.  We will also be looking for additional 
ways to assist.  (Reno Sunrise, Sparks and 
Reno Sunset, Sparks Centennial Sunrise) 

3. Bridges Out of Poverty – Rotary is now 
partnering with Opportunity Alliance and 
several other Washoe County organizations to 
teach those in poverty the skills necessary to 
get out of poverty.  Many Rotarians in Area 8 
volunteer to make Bridges a successful 
program.  Most Rotary Clubs in Area 8 have 
contributed to Bridges and this year Reno 
South and Reno Central are financially 
supporting the program.  

4. KNPB Young Writers Contest – Area 8 is 
again supporting the Young Writers Contest 
which will take place in the Spring 2020.  This 
program encourages kids in grades K to 3 to 
write a story which will be judged, and the 
winners will be included in a book.  (Reno, 
Reno Central, Sparks Centennial Sunrise) 

5. Rotary Means Business is a networking/social 
event sponsored by a Rotary Club where they 
meet at a member’s business to learn more 
about the business and get to know Rotarians 
from other clubs.  July event was held at Eddy 
House sponsored by Reno Centennial Sunset. 
The September event was at Scotty’s 
Transmission & RPM Automotive Sponsored 
by Sparks RC. 

6. Sparks Centennial Sunrise and Sparks are 
teaming up with the City of Sparks to replace 
and improve and all access playground at the 
Sparks Marina. 

7. Reno Rotary is holding a Halloween Party on 
Oct 26.  Admission is open to all Rotarians 
and guests.   See the poster on page 9. 

Bill Boone, Assistant Governor  

Area 10  

Rotary Club of Fallon 
The Rotary Club of Fallon had a huge turnout for 
their first Pancake breakfast, feeding over 400 
people.  The proceeds will be used to help support 
Fallon Daily Bread which serves hot meals to folks 
in the community each Monday and Thursday.  
Members of the club and of the E-Club serve one 
Thursday a month. 

Rotary Club of Fernley 
The Rotary Club of Fernley will be hosting its first 
Octoberfest to benefit Polio Plus and the club’s 
backpack program.  Members of the community 
will have the opportunity to play Texas Hold’em, 
enjoy a bratwurst dinner or dine and create an 
acrylic pumpkin masterpiece.  If that doesn’t keep 
the club cycling, the members host a Vaquero 
Tailgate Event prior to each home game to 
celebrate their youth.  

NOTE:  Fernley member Humanoon Lodhi has 
begun a project, Soles for Souls, collecting flip 
flops to take to his native Pakistan.  DG Randy is 
passing the word along at his club visits.  The 
AREA 10 clubs have been or will be (on their next 
AG visit) given a “flip flop” bag to fill. 

Rotary Club of Tonopah 
The Rotary Club of Tonopah is raising funds to 
restore a portion of the Jim Butler Park.  The club 
has been selling engraved bricks with a goal of 
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L to R: Julienne Holt (Public Image Chair), Tracy Johnson 
(President) and Hailee Allen (Interact Chair)



                                               

100, they are over half way there!  They are also 
busy filling their “flip flop” bag, over half way 
there too! 

Rotary Club of Yerington 
The Rotary Club of Yerington hosted its 4th 
Annual Joe Giomi Scholarship Golf Tournament 
at the Fernley Golf Course.  The tournament 
benefits the youth of Mason Valley and is a great 
time for a great cause.  The members also hosted 
the “game feed in the canyon”, an annual just for 
fun get-together in Wilson Canyon with the Smith 
Valley Club. 

Rotary Club of Smith Valley 
The Rotary Club of Smith Valley is busy finalizing 
their Fun Days event the first weekend in October.  
The RYLA and REGL student will be helping get 
the word out about polio and painting “pinkies 
purple”.  Members and students are enjoying the 
collaboration between the two groups. 

Helen Keller said “Alone we can do so little, 
together we can do so much.”  The Yerington and 
Smith Valley clubs came together recently to help 
celebrate and say good-bye to Greg Hunewill, and 
amazing man and a great Rotarian.  In three days 
the two clubs worked together to help organize, 
set up, cook and serve those that attended Greg’s 
service.  We were honored, Rotary at its very best! 

Lorie McMahon, Assistant Governor  

Area 12  

Rotary Clubs of Alturas 
In a county that covers 3,917 square miles and a 
rural town with 5,490 citizens, the two Rotary 
Clubs of Alturas work hard to improve our 
community and the world.  We have discovered 
that little-by-little makes a lot.  

The Rotary Club of Alturas Sunrise took on a long 
needed project at the Masten Ramsey Arena.  
Decades of loading and unloading cattle for 
roping events took a toll on the loading chute.  
With safety for the cattle and handlers in mind, 
the chute was rebuild and strengthened for many 
years to come.      

In the past few months new members have 
stepped up and become Rotarians.  Jeff and 
Adrienne Moore, owners of the Grocery Outlet 
store, have settle in to routine and found time for 
weekly meetings, activities, and  service projects.  
We are grateful for the new ideas and talents that 
Jeff and Adrienne bring to our Rotary family.    

In partnership with the Alturas Chamber of 
Commerce, the Rotary Club of Alturas held its 
annual dinner in the park during the Alturas Hot 
Air Balloon Fest.  Rotarians not only served as 
“crew” for various balloon pilots throughout the 
3-day event, but prepared and served a fine meal 
to 147 hungry folks just prior to the Saturday 
evening balloon glow event.  At the end of the 
evening just over $1,400 was raised for the local 
Christmas Wish Tree program sponsored by the 
Training, Employment, and Community Help 
(T.E.A.C.H.) organization.   

The Modoc Middle School Interact Club held 
elections for the 2019-20 officers.  Competition 
was stiff as several students were nominated for 
each of the positions.  After brief speeches, the 
candidates were removed from the room for the 
voting process.  Four students rose to the top and 
are ready to lead the Interact Club to greatness 
this coming year.   

The fight against polio continues on with a new 
fundraiser this year.  Under the leadership of 
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L to R: Frieda DuBois, Paul Bailey, Brian Norby, and  
President Bill Wilson



FEATURE STORIES 
 

Life After Vocation 
A Retirement Snapshot 

Vocational Service, the second Object of Rotary, encourages Rotarians to support each other in our 
business and professional lives. Today this has become a way of life for Rotarians, offering support to  
each other both during the development of a new business and one that has been successful for many 
years. We don’t always take time to celebrate long-time successes. In this edition of the newsletter we    
are going to do just that: celebrate the successful business, Pioneer Auto Body, owned and operated by 
Past District Governor Alan and Jeanne Cain. Alan is also the Rotary guru of Alturas Rotary, never   
failing to answer tricky questions and offer honest, clear answers.  In Alan’s words: 
				

Pioneer Auto Body came into being on April Fool’s Day, 1982.  Originally conceived as a partnership 
between my dad and myself, we elected to incorporate the business in 1989, primarily to avoid the 
estimated quarterly income tax payments, which always came due when we were low on funds. 
    
Over the years the business experienced highs and lows, but over 
the course of 37 years it always grew in sales a little each year.  
Challenges always lurked in the shadows, mostly in the form of 
cash flow and, more recently, overbearing governmental 
regulations, taxes and fees, and mandatory insurance 
requirements.  Sorry to say, but the climate for small businesses in 
California is not a friendly one.  
    
Looking on the bright side, we have so much to be grateful for.  
We’ve had employees stay with us for 35 years, 30 years, and 
several others in excess of 12 years.  Our greatest rewards come 
from the relationships and friendships that we have developed with 
our customers.  Back in 1982 we created the motto, “Pioneer’s in 
Craftsmanship and Service”, and this led us all these years.  Quality 
work in a timely and friendly manner is the value that customers 
seek, and keeps them coming back.  Not to brag, but we were 
following Rotary’s Four Way Test long before we knew it existed.  
The value of this standard is crystal clear to me as a result.  

Looking ahead, I feel that I’ll always want to be busy.  Travel, family, 
service, and relationships, with the latter being the most important.  
Looking in the rear view mirror…these last 37 years seem to have 
been in the blink of an eye.  Time does truly fly when you’re having 
fun. 

Thank you, Alan, we wish you and Jeanne the happiest retirement you both deserve. 

Carol Sharp, Rotary Club of Alturas Vocational Chair 

Alan, Jeanne and Banon Cain

                                               
President Sandy Stevenson, the Rotary Club of 
Alturas is sponsoring a “Pints for Polio” event 
October 19.  Students from the high school and 
middle school Interact clubs will join the 

festivities and hold their own Purple Pinkie 
fundraiser.  Together, Alturas Rotarians and 
Interactors are helping to end polio now! 
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October RYE Corner 

As we look at our world today, too often you might think that we are in trouble if we don’t make changes. 
But then there’s always room for improvement and things will take care of themselves, right? So who will 
be there to usher in these needed changes? Who will make the world better? Who can we count on? 

After being involved with Rotary Youth Exchange (RYE) for about nine years, I see who that will be:  the 
Youth of today.  But then we don’t see that universally – it is those of us working with those motivated 
high school students who take the leap of faith and courage to go on exchange -- even though it is a total 
unknown with much to face before they can even drink or in some cases vote. 

If we don’t consider our future and its caretakers, we cannot expect our children and grandchildren to live 
a life of hope, happiness and satisfaction.  There are many public programs that are designed to educate 
and expand awareness for our children, but not everyone can take part or access those programs.  
Rotary’s Youth Exchange program for students leaving the U.S. for another country and those coming in 
from other countries is a real adult-builder.  The adventure of being abroad, somewhat on their own, gives 
RYE students the opportunity to face challenges that will strengthen and enlighten them to a future where 
they can make a difference.   The changes we see in returning outbound students, and the change we see 
in the students that come to the U.S. and stay for the year, are astounding.  Not only are they more aware 
of their surroundings and their impact on the world but they are charged up with energy to go out into the 
world and make a difference! 

It is now the time to cast about and locate students between the ages of 15 and 18-1/2 years old who are 
attracted to the idea of going to another country for a year away from home.  These kids are out there but, 
for the most part, they don’t know about our Rotary Youth Exchange program.  A club only needs to 
inform its members who probably know of students eligible for RYE in their community.  It could be your 
hairdresser’s son or your insurance agent’s girl.  You could be standing in the grocery store next to a 
young person who looks to be the right age: ask them if they have ever thought of going to school abroad 
for the next year.  If we don’t ask or inform, the program goes unused by the very people who are going to 
be our leaders in the world.  And those students who would be interested in a future filled with success are 
the ones who need the benefits that extended travel and full immersion in another culture brings. 

Youth Services in every District 5190 club, now is the time to:  
1. Announce to your members that now is the time to let the high school students in your community 

know about our year-long exchange program. 
2. Take a trip to your local high school and talk to the administration about announcing that Outbound 

preliminary applications are being accepted now. 
3. Have your student candidate go to:  www.districtrye.org.  From the Downloads & Forms menu, the 

student needs to download the preliminary application form and follow the instructions for mailing 
the completed form to Jon Greene. The student will also provide your club with a copy of the 
application. Once you have received the preliminary applications from your potential outbound 
candidates, schedule an interview to select your candidate. 

4. Select your first candidate and, if you have more than one student who is interested, let Jon Greene 
know that you have an alternate(s) as well as a selected candidate and, if there are clubs participating 
in RYE who do not have a candidate, the alternates may still have an opportunity to go out on 
exchange. 

And that will take care of your initial outbound duties. All students selected as candidates or alternates 
will attend an Outbound Briefing, which explains the program and helps the family make the decision to 
participate or not. If the family does decide to go further and let their student to be in the program, they 
will complete a full application and attend the interview/selection meetings the weekend of December 
6-7, 2019. If the student is selected as an outbound, they will have 6 months of focused training and 
orientations to prepare them for their new journey. 

http://www.districtrye.org
http://www.districtrye.org
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And you, Rotary Club of --------, will have helped choose the future leaders of our country (world). 

More information: 
Outbound Coordinator: Bob Conner, 5190bob@gmail.com or (775) 267-4640 
Inbound Coordinator and Host Family Coordinator:  Chesa Keane, chesa5190@gmail.com or (775) 
691-2700. 

Chesa Keane , Inbound Coordinator / Host Family Coordinator 

RYLA Grads Off to West Africa 
Coincidences means you are on the right path 

Three Churchill County High School graduates who will not be attending this week's Homecoming 
celebrations are Madellynn Christie, Erik Endacott and Blane Merkley.  On Monday afternoon they 
arrived in Dakar, Senegal, to begin a 27-month adventure as Peace Corps Volunteers.  Following high 
school graduation,  each student took a different path.  Erik Endacott (CCHS 2014) pursued an Agronomy 
degree from Iowa State in Ames.  Madellyn Christie, CCHS Class of 2015 valedictorian, earned a degree in 
Environmental Science at University of California, Los Angeles, while Blane Merkley studied AG Science 
with the Wolfpack at University of Nevada, Reno.  Unbeknownst to each other, they individually applied 
and were accepted for Peace Corps service in the Republic of Senegal, West Africa.    

If that is not enough of a coincidence, all three of these international service minded volunteers were 
sponsored by the Rotary Club of Fallon to attend and complete Rotary Youth Leadership Awards (RYLA).  
For those that may not be familiar, RYLA is a highly selective and intensive weeklong leadership 
experience organized by Rotary clubs and districts where high school students develop leadership skills, 
make connections and learn to live a life of “service above self.” 

Both Endacott and Merkley will be serving as agriculture extension agents.  Christie's assignment is in 
Agroforestry. They will spend the next few months in pre-service training where they will receive detailed 

instruction on language, cross-cultural adaptation, 
technical skills and maintaining their health and 
safety during their two years of service. Upon 
completion of training, they will be sworn in as 
committed Peace Corps Volunteers and will begin 
working in their assigned regions.  Blane, Erik and 
Maddie most likely will be living and serving in 
communities without electricity and running 
water.  If all goes as planned, they will complete 
their service and return home in late November 
2021. 

Of Note: The Peace Corps sends Americans with a 
passion for service abroad on behalf of the United States to work with communities and create lasting 
change.  Volunteers develop sustainable solutions to address challenges in education, health, community 
economic development, agriculture, the environment and youth development.  Since President John F. 
Kennedy established the Peace Corps in 1961, more than 235,000 Americans have served in 141 countries 
worldwide.  Nevada has 35 residents currently serving as Peace Corps volunteers.	

Chelsea Sandford, Rotary Club of Fallon 

L to R: Erik Endacott, Madellynn Christie, and Blane Merkley

mailto:5190bob@gmail.com
mailto:chesa5190@gmail.com
mailto:5190bob@gmail.com
mailto:chesa5190@gmail.com
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OCTOBER MEMBERSHIP CORNER
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The month of August gave us a 
second month of overall, district-
wide membership growth! 

Congratulations to the 23 clubs that 
inducted new members and showed 
net membership gains for the 
month.  Leading the way with 
double-digit growth was the 
Truckee Sunrise Club with 14% 
gain, adding a net of 2 members. 
Truckee Sunrise is almost 50% 
larger than it was on July 1, 2018 
with a current total of 16 active 
members.  

Also seeing double-digit growth is 
the Sierra Passport Club (with 13% 
growth in the first two months of 
the Rotary year!) and Pollock Pines-
Camino (with 11% net growth!). 
Penn Valley has just reached 40 
members for the first time, and 
Reno, our largest club, stands at 151 
members.  Sparks and Auburn both 
have 102 members and are tied for 
the second-largest club honors. 

A total of 12 clubs have had 
membership declines over the first 
two months of the year, mostly 
down just 1 or 2 members with 
plenty of time to show growth in the 
next few months. 

Please be sure your club’s 
Membership Chair has been added 
to the Club Runner files using the 
“Edit Executives and Directors” 
function.  We are missing just over 
20 names as you can see on the 
attached chart. 

The District Membership team is 
pleased to be asked to visit your club 
to talk about Growing Rotary and 
introducing the new Rotary 
Strategic Plan, so feel free to make 
contact.  

Remember that membership growth 
is one of Rotary’s “Essential 
Elements”.  Membership growth 
means greater Rotary Foundation 
giving which in turn means we can 
provide more humanitarian service! 
Let’s Grow Rotary in Membership, 
Foundation Giving, Service all of 
which enhances our Brand! 

Doug McDonald, 
District Membership Chair

Club Growth for District #5190 01-Jul 01-Jul

Club Name (#) 2018 - 
2019

2019 - 
2020  #  % Growth

Alturas (517) Michael Mason 27 26 26 0%
Alturas Sunrise (50455) Jim Irvin 22 16 16 0%
Amador Upcountry (Pioneer) (21329) Bob Wood 21 22 22 0%
Auburn (519) Jeffrey Wood 93 105 102 (3%)
Auburn Gold Country (21951) 27 30 30 0%
Auburn Sunset (86799) 21 18 18 0%
Bishop (696) Leo Pisculli 27 27 27 0%
Bishop Sunrise (51057) 32 30 30 0%
Cameron Park (520) Tiffany Fagundes 45 44 44 0%
Cap City Passport (29911) 9 4 4 0%
Carson City (561) Peter Fishburn 66 66 68 3%
Chester (29041) Terry Johnson 16 13 11 (15%)
E-Club of District 5190 (87456) 23 21 22 5%
Elko (562) 61 55 53 (4%)
Elko Desert Sunrise Rotary (26617) Pedro Ormaza 26 25 25 0%
Ely (563) 28 30 30 0%
Fallon (564) Chris Pierce 38 41 41 0%
Fernley (73840) Pat Hon 26 31 33 6%
Georgetown Divide (528) Terry Hall 38 39 39 0%
Grass Valley (529) Carol Lenhard 66 65 66 2%
Grass Valley South (58704) Corinne Pryor 35 27 26 (4%)
Greenville (530) 14 13 13 0%
Incline Village (565) Ray Steinberg 25 26 27 4%
Ione (24986) 33 27 27 0%
Jackson (532) Frank Verardi 51 47 50 6%
Loyalton (534) 12 11 10 (9%)
Mammoth Lakes (708) 25 17 17 0%
Minden (566) John Fisher 32 37 38 3%
Nevada City 49er Breakfast (27616) Stacey Davidson 80 76 75 (1%)
Nevada City (536) Stacy Drake Robinson 33 29 29 0%
Passport to Amador (89249) 34 36 36 0%
Penn Valley (29308) Bob Kline 30 37 40 8%
Placerville (542) Ed Mathews 31 33 34 3%
Plymouth-Foothills (75202) Jessica Herndon 37 31 33 6%
Pollock Pines-Camino (543) Ginger Swigart 21 18 20 11%
Portola (544) Kim Wilbanks 27 24 24 0%
Quincy (545) Douglas Ely 47 48 48 0%
Reno (567) Steve Mestre 155 150 151 1%
Reno Centennial Sunset (66916) Joe Musser 34 37 38 3%
Reno Central (21034) Carole Gauler 72 67 68 1%
Reno Midtown (82762) Tova McGilvray 27 35 34 (3%)
Reno South (568) Bodie Monroe 51 51 52 2%
Reno Sunrise (26317) 46 44 44 0%
Sierra Passport (30579) 23 16 18 13%
Smith Valley (569) 32 34 33 (3%)
South Lake Tahoe (549) Theresa Papandrea 23 24 23 (4%)
Sparks (570) Stacie Perkins 100 101 102 1%
Sparks Centennial Sunrise (68274) Doreen Barta 25 28 28 0%
Susanville (554) 53 45 46 2%
Susanville Sunrise (57664) 29 33 34 3%
Tahoe City (555) 33 29 28 (3%)
Tahoe-Douglas (571) 53 51 50 (2%)
Tahoe-Incline (50115) Linda Offerdahl 52 61 63 3%
Tonopah (572) 15 17 18 6%
Truckee (556) Wes Beyer 89 90 90 0%
Truckee Sunrise (29467) 11 14 16 14%
Winnemucca (76845) 46 35 36 3%
Yerington (573) Nora Stevens 43 40 38 (5%)

Total Member Count For District #5190 2291 2247 2264 1%

31-Aug-19

Membership Chair



FOUNDATION GIVING AS OF SEPTEMBER 2019
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Annual Fund Other Funds Endowment

YTD YTD YTD

District 5190 Contributions $0.00 0% $0.00 $1,269.20 $0.00 $0.00 $1,269.20
Alturas $0.00 0% $54.65 $1,421.00 $1,435.00 $0.00 $2,856.00
Alturas Sunrise $3,000.00 31% $57.22 $915.48 $0.00 $0.00 $915.48
Amador Upcountry (Pioneer) $2,000.00 30% $27.59 $607.00 $15.00 $0.00 $622.00
Auburn $0.00 0% $35.95 $3,775.00 $925.00 $0.00 $4,700.00
Auburn Gold Country $0.00 0% $78.50 $2,355.00 $100.00 $0.00 $2,455.00
Auburn Sunset $1,500.00 84% $69.94 $1,259.00 $39.00 $0.00 $1,298.00
Bishop $0.00 0% $52.59 $1,420.00 $30.00 $0.00 $1,450.00
Bishop Sunrise $3,500.00 16% $18.50 $555.00 $100.00 $0.00 $655.00
Cameron Park $0.00 0% $63.52 $2,795.00 $120.00 $0.00 $2,915.00
Cap City Passport $350.00 0% $0.00 $0.00 $200.00 $0.00 $200.00
Carson City $13,000.00 6% $11.67 $770.00 $1,100.00 $0.00 $1,870.00
Chester $0.00 0% $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
E-Club of District 5190 $0.00 0% $57.14 $1,200.00 $30.00 $0.00 $1,230.00
Elko $0.00 0% $5.27 $290.00 $422.00 $0.00 $712.00
Elko Desert Sunrise Rotary $5,000.00 47% $94.28 $2,357.00 $2,202.00 $0.00 $4,559.00
Ely $0.00 0% $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Fallon $5,500.00 12% $15.98 $655.00 $0.00 $300.00 $955.00
Fernley $3,500.00 7% $7.44 $230.60 $25.63 $0.00 $256.23
Georgetown Divide $3,000.00 20% $15.38 $600.00 $0.00 $0.00 $600.00
Grass Valley $14,000.00 17% $36.77 $2,390.00 $508.00 $0.00 $2,898.00
Grass Valley South $6,700.00 19% $47.59 $1,285.00 $1,820.00 $0.00 $3,105.00
Greenville $0.00 0% $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Incline Village $5,000.00 5% $9.81 $255.00 $0.00 $0.00 $255.00
Ione $5,000.00 24% $43.89 $1,185.00 $0.00 $0.00 $1,185.00
Jackson $4,000.00 13% $10.85 $510.00 $0.00 $0.00 $510.00
Loyalton $0.00 0% $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Mammoth Lakes $3,500.00 9% $18.59 $316.00 $0.00 $0.00 $316.00
Minden $3,200.00 4% $3.24 $120.00 $40.00 $0.00 $160.00
Nevada City $1,500.00 34% $17.41 $505.00 $0.00 $0.00 $505.00
Nevada City 49er Breakfast $26,000.00 11% $36.28 $2,757.00 $0.00 $0.00 $2,757.00
Passport to Amador $1,500.00 28% $11.81 $425.00 $100.00 $0.00 $525.00
Penn Valley $6,000.00 60% $97.73 $3,616.00 $384.00 $0.00 $4,000.00
Placerville $4,000.00 21% $25.67 $847.00 $121.00 $0.00 $968.00
Plymouth-Foothills $7,000.00 11% $25.23 $782.00 $0.00 $0.00 $782.00
Pollock Pines-Camino $600.00 21% $6.94 $125.00 $0.00 $0.00 $125.00
Portola $5,000.00 33% $69.38 $1,665.00 $0.00 $0.00 $1,665.00
Quincy $5,000.00 7% $7.29 $350.00 $300.00 $0.00 $650.00
Reno $40,000.00 20% $52.97 $7,945.00 $630.00 $0.00 $8,575.00
Reno Centennial Sunset $6,000.00 58% $93.41 $3,456.00 $0.00 $0.00 $3,456.00
Reno Central $14,000.00 11% $23.43 $1,570.00 $100.00 $0.00 $1,670.00
Reno Midtown $900.00 17% $4.31 $151.00 $1,290.00 $0.00 $1,441.00
Reno South $7,500.00 15% $21.80 $1,111.68 $210.00 $0.00 $1,321.68
Reno Sunrise $0.00 0% $36.07 $1,587.00 $460.00 $0.00 $2,047.00
Sierra Passport $0.00 0% $5.63 $90.00 $0.00 $0.00 $90.00
Smith Valley $3,000.00 31% $27.35 $930.00 $0.00 $0.00 $930.00
South Lake Tahoe $2,300.00 15% $14.58 $350.00 $286.00 $0.00 $636.00
Sparks $18,500.00 12% $21.46 $2,167.00 $275.00 $0.00 $2,442.00
Sparks Centennial Sunrise $10,000.00 19% $66.07 $1,850.00 $100.00 $0.00 $1,950.00
Susanville $0.00 0% $0.00 $0.00 $252.00 $0.00 $252.00
Susanville Sunrise $0.00 0% $1.52 $50.00 $252.00 $0.00 $302.00
Tahoe City $0.00 0% $9.48 $275.00 $0.00 $0.00 $275.00
Tahoe-Douglas $18,000.00 7% $23.18 $1,182.00 $0.00 $0.00 $1,182.00
Tahoe-Incline $30,000.00 8% $38.16 $2,328.00 $300.00 $0.00 $2,628.00
Tonopah $0.00 0% $8.24 $140.00 $0.00 $0.00 $140.00
Truckee $12,000.00 14% $18.37 $1,653.00 $0.00 $0.00 $1,653.00
Truckee Sunrise $0.00 0% $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Winnemucca $0.00 0% $21.57 $755.00 $0.00 $0.00 $755.00
Yerington $2,000.00 28% $13.75 $550.00 $0.00 $0.00 $550.00
Total $302,550.00 22.39% $30.15 $67,747.96 $14,171.63 $300.00 $82,219.59
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